Hopkins Area Fire Board

Minutes of the October 7, 2015  Second Quarter 2015/16 Meeting 
The meeting was called to order at 7:32 p.m. by Chairman Evans at the Hopkins Public Safety Building.
Roll Call
Present were:  Mark Evans,  Sue Jones,  Sue Sebright, Pam Brown, Mary Howard, Earl Collier and Nevin Cooper-Keel
Absent: Ben Brenner

Others present: Marcie Fredricks, Asst. Chief Bob Kerber and Brian Kerber
Agenda -  The agenda was read. Motion by Howard and supported by Brown to approve the agenda. All ayes.

Minutes – Minutes of the April 8 and July 22, 2015 meetings were read.  Motion by Jones and supported by Collier to approve. Motion passes. 
Financial – Capital asset acquisition fund balance is $20,450.28. Checking account balance is $57,661.73. Building fund balance is $8,343.00. Total funds on hand are $86,455.01.  Motion by Howard and seconded by Jones to accept and approve the financial statement. All ayes.

Chief’s Report – see attached. Motion by Howard and supported by Jones to accept and file the chief’s report. All ayes.

Old Business:

Truck Purchase update – Bob Kerber received a quote for a Ford 550 diesel multi-purpose truck from HME for $140,496. The truck will replace the ’85 tanker at the Watson station and will go out on all calls. It should extend the life of the ’96 engine that is presently going on all calls. Each unit’s cost is as follows: Hopkins twp - $61,860.41, Hopkins Village - $11,210.67, Watson twp - $30,216.93 and Monterey twp - $40,807.99. Motion by Evans and seconded by Jones to have all fire board representatives secure support and approval from their respective boards. All ayes. Monterey Township needs to approve the purchase of the new truck. They will make a decision at their next board meeting on November 2. If approved, Evans will sign the purchase contract from HME. Motion by Brown and seconded by Howard to authorize Evans to sign the contract with HME to purchase a Ford 550 multi-purpose vehicle as soon as approval is given from all units. All ayes.
New Business:

’38 Fire Truck – The old fire truck is titled to and insured by the village of Hopkins. It is used by the fire department occasionally for parades, rides on the 4th of July, weddings and funerals of present and former personnel.  Motion by Collier and supported by Jones to agree that the village owns and insures the ’38 fire truck and maintenance and repair of the vehicle will be at the expense and discretion of the Hopkins Area Fire Board. All ayes. Repairs under $500 can be done without approval, but repairs over $500 will need to be approved by the board.
2015 Audit – The audit has been completed and filed with the state by Theresa Steffes at Walter, Fluke & Sheldon, PCL It has been presented to the board. After reviewing, the board members are encouraged to email questions and comments to board members. Motion by Evans and supported by Jones to call a special meeting of the board if necessary to answer audit questions. All ayes.

Other Business:
County Mutual Aid Agreement – It is time to renew the mutual aid agreement between county fire departments. Evans will review it and sign.

FEMA Schedule of Charges – Asst. Chief Kerber presented the schedule of charges that FEMA uses for extraordinary circumstances that the fire department may encounter. The board had approved the using of this schedule of  charges at a previous meeting.
Medical First Responder – First responders are keeping an eye on the paper work and paychecks to see if WAEMS is calculating calls correctly. No action is being taken for now.
NEXT REGULAR MEETING – Wednesday January 6, 2016 at 7:30 at the Hopkins Fire Station

Submitted by
Sue Sebright, Sec/Treas.
